Educational Policies Committee (EPC)
25 March 2009

Present: Dean Miller-Bernal, Associate Dean Speaker, Professors Shilepsky, Koepp, Lossowski and Olson, and student representative Martina DiMeglio.
Meeting began at 10:05 am; minutes were recorded by Martina.

Discussion began with a decision to reverse the cancellation of the next meeting (on April 1st), due to the amount of time left in the semester and the amount of work still to be done with gen.ed. (Note: as of the writing of these minutes, that meeting has been re-cancelled, due to a conflict with Middle States).

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved. 

Upcoming meetings with other committees discussed:

-meeting with Middle States team, Monday March 30th, 9:45am, in the President’s conference room (Mac 235)


-Curriculum Committee


-open faculty meeting, tentatively the last week of April

Writing Proposal


-good learning objectives



~grammar and punctuation tend to be glossed over; not the case here

~point brought up stating that standard forms of punctuation, citation, etc…are not always taught, even when covered in class, due to a professor’s personal style or background
-mentions a dichotomy of writing well vs. thinking well (i.e. content vs. quality of writing); discussed the meaning of this and whether it was relevant. Decided that, yes, there can be a dichotomy and it should be addressed.

-suggestion to take the word “less” out of bullet three, found under the assumptions made while drafting the proposal


-use of the term “writing attentive” was well received

~need enough faculty to be able to teach these courses, but perhaps many existing courses would qualify for this category

~requiring students to take one of these courses in sophomore, and one in junior year may place a strain on students, schedule wise

~these courses could be found in any major, but the question of whether or not it would create a system wherein certain majors would be under more strain due to such a requirement (i.e. MPS or BCS majors, whose required courses are less likely to be “writing attentive” was posed? Writing attentive requirement could then be met while completing other gen. ed requirements (such as through a sociology or history course)

~concern about whether this causes a problem with students in study abroad programs

~concern about how this will affect transfer students

~discussed the possibility of starting with only one writing attentive class at first, then moving to two if it works well
-the criteria for the Wells 101 course was brought up (and a rubric later sent out through email)

Writing portfolio


-practical concerns (grading, usefulness, etc)


-discussed what the portfolio would accomplish, or is intended to accomplish

-question of who would judge it was brought up

-concern about whether or not different majors would deal with them differently was also posed
Meeting concluded at 11:00am.

Respectfully submitted,

Martina DiMeglio

